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2016 CONFERENCE REPORT 
Columbus, Ohio 

 
Consulting Division 

 
President Shaw and members of the Association: 
 
It is my pleasure to submit the Consulting Division report for the year ending June 30, 
2016.  Since last year’s conference, the Consulting Division has received numerous 
inquiries regarding services available and other requests for assistance.   
 
During the past year, the Consulting Division completed the following fire officer 
selection processes: Pleasant Township Fire Chief, Greenfield Township Fire Chief, and 
Prairie Township Assistant Fire Chief.  Projects completed over the past year included: 
Butler County Shared Services Study, Central Ohio Fire District Fire Station Location 
and Facilities Plan, Tipp City EMS Operational Review, city of Oregon Fire Station 
Location Analysis, Bainbridge Township Fire Department Organizational Evaluation, 
and the Washington Township Fire Department Strategic Planning update.  
 
Projects currently underway include a Fire Chief selection process, three fire district 
feasibility studies, a fire district emergency response analysis, and one strategic planning 
process.  The past year has been busy and the upcoming year appears to be one of 
continued growth and expansion. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Chief (Retired) Stan Crosley, CFO, EFO, MIFireE 
Manager, Consulting Division 
 


